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percent per year (CI -13.4, -4.7, p<0.002) within the Lake Huron-Erie basin.  Within the 
same period in Ontario, populations at coastal sites declined more rapidly (-13.4% per 
year, CI -17.6, -8.8, p<0.001) than at inland sites (-7.8% per year, CI -11.6, -3.4, 
p<0.001), although the difference was not statistically significant.  An analysis of „Areas 
of Concern (AOC) versus non AOC marshes showed a steeper rate of decline of Black 
Terns in the AOCs, although, again, the difference was not statistically significant (Fig. 
4).  AOCs are areas that have experienced environmental degradation and have been 
identified as failing to meet the objectives of the Great Lakes Water Quality Agreement 
(US EPA: http://www.epa.gov/glnpo/aoc/). 
 
 

 
 
Figure 4.  Locations of Black Tern observations in Ontario between 1995 and 2011 by 
participants in the Great Lakes Marsh Monitoring Program (data collection, analysis and 
map by Bird Studies Canada). 
 
 
Declines elsewhere in the northeast part of the range of the Black Tern are well 
documented.  New York State listed it as special concern in 1983 and began statewide 
surveys in 1989.  By 1999, the status was upgraded to endangered in New York 
because the population had declined 34.3 percent within 10 years (Mazzocchi and 
Roggie 2004).  The most pronounced declines occurred along Lake Ontario coastal 
wetlands, where the number of colonies dropped statewide from 28 in 1989 to 14 in 
2001 (Mazzocchi 2004).  The most recent statewide survey in 2010 found only 10 
breeding sites, a drop of 64 percent, since 1989 (Mazzocchi and Kolozsvary in prep.). 
The Black Tern is currently listed as endangered in Ohio and Pennsylvania, special 
concern in Michigan and under review in Minnesota (NatureServe 2012).  Wisconsin 
has experienced a nearly 70-percent decline in abundance and site occupancy from 
1980 to 2011 (Matteson et al. 2012). 


